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March 17, 2011
Senator Kevin Meyer, 

Co-Chair Senate Education Committee

Alaska State Legislature
Dear Senator Meyer,

I am writing in support of SB 84 Vocational Education Funding / Base Student Allocation. 
We in Petersburg have been experiencing declining student enrollment.  Our school has stepped up to the challenge and is reducing staff and making fiscally sound changes to our program.  

However two items that continue to increase are heating fuel costs and health insurance costs.  Through contract negotiations we have significantly increased the medical deductible which lowered our insurance costs however they are increasing again for next year and continue to be a large portion of our budget. Our elementary school (Stedman Elementary) built in the late 60's has single pane windows and uninsulated walls.  It is on the DEED CIP list however energy needs receive a low ranking under the current system so it remains far down the list.  The high heating fuel costs are hitting us hard. 
We are currently projecting a budget shortfall for 2012 of $177,000.  An increase to the Base Student Allocation as proposed in SB 84 would not eliminate our shortfall but would be a significant help.  Forward funding is extremely beneficial as it allows the School District to make decisions on staffing (job or no job) and programs in a timely manner.

The Vocational Education Funding portion of SB 84 is particularly important. In Petersburg we need more electricians, plumbers, cooks, welders, and the list goes on. We are shortchanging our community and our students by not offering more training in the vocational trades. 

Petersburg is a great school with a very low drop out rate, high graduation rate, and high rate of students passing the HSGQE.  However funding continues to be a real challenge, passage of SB 84 would greatly benefit our school district and community.
Thanks,

Jean L. Ellis
Jean L. Ellis, President
Petersburg School Board
